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16 November 2021 
 
Our Reference: SYD20/00603/07 
Departments Reference: MP08_0150-Mod-3 
 
Rose-Anne Hawkeswood  
Department of Planning and Environment 
GPO Box 39 
SYDNEY NSW 2001 
 
Dear Ms Hawkeswood, 
 
SECTION 4.55 (2) MODIFICATION 3 TO APPIN MINE VENTILATION AND ACCESS PROJECT 
(MP08_0150-MOD-3) (CAMPBELLTOWN, WOLLONDILLY SHIRE, WOLLONGONG CITY) 
 
Reference is made to the Department’s referral dated 1 November 2021 with regard to the 
abovementioned modification to the State Significant Development Application (SSDA), which was 
referred to Transport for NSW (TfNSW) for comments.  
 
TfNSW notes that IMC is seeking to modify the existing Appin Mine approval, pursuant to Section 
4.55(2) of the NSW Environment Planning and Assessment Act 1979 (EP&A Act), to incorporate 
the construction and operation of infrastructure critical to the ongoing viability of the Mine referred 
to as the Appin Mine Ventilation and Access Project (hereafter referred to as the Project). 
 
TfNSW has reviewed the submitted documentation and notes that the TfNSW letter dated 4 August 
2021 comment 2 recommended that the following information is provided for review: 

i. Updated concept sketch depicting an appropriate intersection treatment in line with 
Austroads standards that is supported by TfNSW.  

ii. The swept path of the longest vehicle (including garbage trucks, building 
maintenance vehicles and removalists) entering and exiting the subject site, as well 
as manoeuvrability through the site, shall be in accordance with AUSTROADS. 

 
TfNSW suggest that the abovementioned information is provided, in order to determine whether 
the proposed treatment is appropriate for the location. 
 
If you have any further questions, Ms Laura van Putten would be pleased to take your call on (02) 
8849 2480 or please email development.sydney@rms.nsw.gov.au. I hope this has been of 
assistance. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Pahee Rathan 
A/Senior Manager Land Use Assessment West & Central  


